Extract from a letter sent by the Environment Agency in October 2009
FELIXSTOWE FERRY CROSSWALL
I am writing regarding works to clear undesirable woody vegetation from the Felixstowe Ferry crosswall (the embankment which runs inland from Ferry Road, near the Ferry lnn).

There are a number of reasons why the crosswall was cleared of all trees and woody shrubs. Woody growth on any part of a clay embankment can cause structural weakness to the bank and thereby increase the risk of flooding to people and property.  lt does this in several ways; 

· roots which penetrate the embankment will create fissures in the clay and remove moisture, causing the clay to shrink and desiccate, 
· trees are susceptible to being blown by the wind, particularly during autumn before the leaves have been shed. The rocking of trees in high winds will weaken the embankment and collapse of any tree will remove a large section of the embankment around the roots,
· woody growth such as brambles provides cover for burrowing animals to excavate tunnels in the embankment, dense woody growth will result in bare soil underneath, as grass cannot survive with the lack of daylight beneath the brambles. This bare soil will then be quickly eroded by any wave action against, or wave overtopping of, the embankment.

The presence of woody growth on flood defences can significantly increase our repair costs. The clearance of the cross wall is part of a larger, three year programme of work being carried out across Norfolk, Suffolk and Essex to remove all woody growth from flood defences. Upon completion of this work, the embankments affected will be able to develop a healthy grass sward, and we will be able to use our funds more effectively to provide better flood risk management to the people and places protected by these defences.
The clearance work to the crosswall has allowed us to more closely inspect the condition of the defence. Whilst structurally sound, it is clear that the presence of woody growth and the resultant shrinkage of the clay has damaged the surface of the footpath on top of the embankment, which is uneven and potentially hazardous for walkers. There are also places where the steel sheet piling, which has been used to raise the effective height of the defence, is in need of replacement. We are now developing a construction scheme to address these two issues and will keep you informed of our progress. As a part of these works, we hope to improve the standard of protection afforded by the defence, reducing the risk of flooding to the area behind the embankment.
We are acutely aware of the sensitive nature of the location of the defence and we will take all precautions to ensure that any works taking place here minimise the impact to wildlife, habitats and to ensure close liaison with local residents over construction periods.
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